TOWN OF BOWMAN

COUNCIL MEETING MINUTES

April 13, 2022

Present: Mayor Patsy Rhett

Council: Shawn Glenn, Councilman

Ike Carter, Councilman (Absent)

Shaquetta Pelzer, Councilperson (Absent)

Delesera Roger's, Councilperson

Town Clerk: LaGwenda Berry

Chief of Police: Kevin Pendarvis

The Town of Bowman Council meeting was called to order by Mayor Rhett at 7:00 PM. Our character trait for the month of April is Kindness. Mayor Rhett offered the invocation and pledge offered by Councilman Glenn. The previous meeting minutes were approved and adopted. Motion was offered by Councilperson Rogers and second by Councilman Glenn.

Citizen Request

There was no citizen's request.

Administrative Updates

- The Town of Bowman has (3) vacancies available: Town Clerk, Laborer and Police Officer.
- Mayor Rhett asked for a motion to have a one day Harvest Festival September 10, 2021.
 Councilperson Rogers made a motion to approve the one day event and second by
 Councilman Glenn and Mayor Rhett stated that volunteers are needed to help with this town event.
- RMC is here located in the Bowman Medical Center. They are currently remodeling and preparing for a grand opening. The opening date is TBA. Mayor Rhett asked for volunteers to take charge and or help with a drop in for Dr. Price and stated the town will offer its facility and donate a plaque.
- Mayor Rhett provided the council with information from Air box Purifiers to look over and discuss at May meeting.

Finance Report

For the Month Ended March 2022

Sewer Operation \$27, 693.09

General Fund \$135, 682.62

The financial report was motion to be accepted and place on file for future reference by Councilperson Roger's and motion was properly second Councilman Pelzer.

Water and Sewer Department - Shawn Glenn - Councilman

Councilman Glenn read the report from the Operator detailing his usual work log for the
month that included the various testing, changing of cylinders, minor repairs that were
contracted out, and the monthly DMR Report that submitted to SCDHEC. IM Basic
Infrastructure Grant for the water and sewer upgrade was awarded to the town. Mayor
Rhett stated we had an issue with our Pump stations being clogged. Mayor Rhett made an
announcement to our citizens asking them to please refrain from putting non-toiletry
items in the toilets to keep pump station working properly.

Police Department- Councilperson Roger's

• The Police department filed a total of 6 of incidents reports during the month of March. The reports are as follows: 1- Assisting other agency, 1-Larceny, 1- C.S.C Minor 2nd, 1- M.I.P.P. 1- Arm Robbery and 1-Info only.

Closing Remarks

Mayor Rhett closed by wishing the citizens a Happy Good Friday and a Happy Resurrection Sunday.

Adjournment

A motion for adjournment was made by Councilman Glenn and second by Councilperson Rogers.